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Spring Executive Board Meeting
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Minutes

Attendance:
Richard Mines, President, Mercer University 

Dennis Fallon, President-Elect, The Citadel

Peter W. Hoadley, Past-President, VMI 

Shelton Houston, Secretary, University of Southern Mississippi

Laura Lackey, Vice President, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Tulio Sulbaran, Vice Chair, Instructional Unit, University of Southern Mississippi
Claire McCullough, Vice Chair, Research Unit, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga

Fazil Najafi, Secretary, Administrative Unit, University of Florida
Cecelia Wigal, Secretary, Instructional Unit, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga 

Thomas Dion, Campus Representative Coordinator, The Citadel
Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor, The Citadel

Barbara Thomas, Proceedings Editor, Southern Polytechnic State University

B.K. Hodge, Chair Constitution & By-Laws Committee, Mississippi State University

J.P. Mohsen, Zone II Representative, University of Louisville

Frank Huband, Executive Director, ASEE
Jennifer Joyner, 2003 Host Institution, Mercer University

P.K. Raju, 2004 Host Institution, Auburn University

1. Welcome and introductions (see attached agenda). Mines called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

2. Mines asked Joyner to update the board on the conference and budget.  Joyner stated that 109 people had registered.  At this point, Joyner expected a loss of $888.75.  This could change if more people register or if credits can be obtained from returned items.

3. Lackey informed the executive board that 92 presentations were scheduled and 3 workshops were   planned.
4. Thomas updated the executive board on conference proceedings.  220 CDs were burned.  CDs would be distributed at the conference and extra copies were provided to the secretary for distribution to section deans after the fall board meeting.  Cost will meet budget of $1000.  Thomas indicated that different formats were still received.  Thomas requested a more uniform format for next year.  Hodge suggested using the ASEE national format.  Wigal suggested reviewing national before making a decision.  Lackey agreed that the format needs changing, but that it should be simple.  Mohsen suggested that a committee composed of Thomas, Wigal, and Sulbaran be appointed to make recommendations at the fall executive board meeting.  The committee was approved with Thomas to serve as chair.

5. Section awards were announced by Mines.
Tony Tilmans Section Service Award

Dr. Kenneth P. Brannan

Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering

The Citadel 

171 Moultrie Street 

Charleston, SC 29409-0225

Ph: (843) 953-7685

ASEE Southeastern Section Outstanding Teacher Award

Dr. Richard Denning


Engineering Technology Department

University of Central Florida

P.O. Box 162450

Orlando, Florida 32816-2450

Ph: (407) 823-4747

ASEE Southeastern Section New Teacher Award

Dr. David Dampier


Mississippi State University

Department of Computer Science and Engineering

Box 9637

Mississippi State, MS 39762

Ph: (662) 325-2756

ASEE Southeastern Section New Faculty Research Award

1st place:  Dr. Scott Husson


2nd place:
Dr. Donald Visco



Dept. of Chemical Engineering


Dept. of Chemical Engineering



Clemson University




Tennessee Tech.

                  Clemson, SC  29634-0909


Cookeville, TN  38505



Ph:(864)656-4502




Ph:(931)372-3606










dvisco@tntech.edu

ASEE Southeastern Section Mid-Career Teacher Award

Dr. Ali Rahrooh



Engineering Technology Department

University of Central Florida

P.O. Box 162450

Orlando, FL 32816-2450

Ph: (407) 823-4749

ASEE Southeastern Section Campus Coordinator Award

Dr. Richard O. Mines, Jr.


Mercer University

School of Engineering

1400 Coleman Avenue

Macon, GA 31207

Ph: (478) 301-2347

Thomas C. Evans Instructional Paper Award

Dr. Laura W. Lackey

Dr. W. Jack Lackey

Mercer University


George W. Woodruff School of Mechanical Engineering

School of Engineering

813 Ferst Drive, NW

Macon, GA 31207


1400 Coleman Avenue

Ph: (478) 301-2347

Georgia Institute of Technology






Atlanta, GA 30332-045

Ph: (404) 894-0573

6. Discussion took place regarding the Research Unit award guidelines.  McCullough will revise requirements/guidelines and circulate via email to the executive board for approval.
7. Dion reported that only six reports were received from section reps.
8. Hoadley offered to coordinate awards next year.
9. Mines reported on future host sites.  
2005 - University of Tennessee, Chattanooga (contact Cecelia Wigal)

2006 - University of Alabama (contact Joey Parker)

2007 - University of Louisville (contact JP Mohsen)

2008 - Open (president elect will conduct site search)
10. Raju reported on the 2004 meeting hosted by Auburn. Different hotels are being considered.  The dates of April 4-6, 2004 were approved as a tentative meeting time.  Call for papers will need to be revised and approved at the fall executive board meeting before anything is distributed.

11. Minutes of the 2002 Fall Executive Board Meeting, Fall Technical Planning Meeting, and Conference Planning Meeting were discussed.  Minutes were approved unanimously with one correction to replace PRISM with Journal of Engineering Education.  
12. Houston presented the treasurer’s report (see attached).  Houston made a motion with second by Mines that the budget be approved.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  

13. Hoadley submitted the nominating committee’s recommendation for 2003-04 officers:  President Elect, Beth Todd and Secretary-Treasurer, Shelton Houston.  Dion made a motion with second by Mines to accept the committee report.  The report was approved unanimously.  

14. Brannan distributed a previous newsletter to obtain input for the next newsletter.  It will contain information about the 2004 Auburn conference, call for papers, president’s letter, section awards, and 2003-04 section officer list.  Mohsen suggested adding a section to the newsletter for campus representative.  Mines and Mohsen suggested adding a spotlight for an institutional member or student highlights.  Call will be distributed via email to LISTSERV members.
15. Hodge reported that voting will be conducted on changes in the proposed constitution & by-laws during the noon business meeting.  Paper ballots will be used to tally votes.
16. Huband addressed the executive board stating that this was the third time he had attended a section meeting.  The 2002 national conference made money.  1330 papers were submitted.  Huband was not certain of the approved number.  In fall 2003, ASEE national will produce a publication for high school students.  It will focus on the engineering discipline.  Cost will be $1.00 per copy.  For $5,000 each high school can have their own back page.  A new category has been added to membership which allows high school students and high school teachers to become members.
17. Huband next addressed email sent by Hoadley to Mohsen.  The national teaching award was the concept of Zone chairs to replace the DOW award.  The concept is to provide 12 national awards for best in engineering education.  Discussion continued with Dion making motion to table discussion until fall executive board meeting.  Second by Hoadley.  Motion passed by voice vote.
18. Mohsen presented the Zone II report.  The national meeting will be held in the section in 2003.  Everyone that attends the meeting in Nashville is invited to the Zone II section meeting that will be Wednesday at 7 a.m. during the conference.  There will be a session for best zone paper.
19. Assuming that the proposed constitution & by-laws are approved at the noon business meeting, a transition committee will be created composed of Dion, Fallon, Todd, and Hodge.  Huband recommended that titles of officers be revisited to be in compliance with national wording, e.g. section president is listed as section chair.  Mohsen will present constitution & by-laws to ASEE board during summer business meeting.
20. Mines extended his thanks to Huband for attending the meeting.  He also thanked Thomas for providing CD proceedings and Lackey for an excellent technical program.

21. There being no further business. Fallon made motion to adjourn with second by Mines.  Motion approved by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Shelton Houston

Secretary
ASEE SOUTHEASTERN SECTION

2003Annual Conference Executive Board Meeting

Board Room, Crowne Plaza Hotel

Sunday, 6 April 2003

10 am to noon

Agenda

1. Welcome and Introductions





Mines

2. Host Committee Report for the 2003 Conference/Budget

Joyner

3. Technical Committee Report for the 2003 Conference


Lackey

4. Report on the Conference Proceedings




Thomas

5. Section Awards for 2003

Outstanding Teaching Award





Fallon

Mid-career Teaching Award





Denning

New Faculty Teaching Award

New Faculty Research Awards




McCullough

Outstanding Campus Rep Award




Dion

Thomas C. Evans Instructional Paper Award



Mines

Tony Tilmans Service Award





Mines

6. Future Meeting Sites

2004 – Auburn University





Raju

2005 – University of Tennessee, Chattanooga


Wigal

2006 – University of Alabama




Parker

2007 – University of Louisville




Mohsen

2008 - ?

7.   Approval of Minutes of 2002 Fall Executive Board Meeting 

Houston

8.   Treasurer’s Report






Houston

9. Reports

Nominating Committee





Hoadley

Report from Newsletter Editor




Brannan

Report from Zone II Chair and Headquarters



Mohsen

Huband

Report from the Constitutional and By-laws Committee

Hodge

10. Old Business

Discussion of Money for ASEE National Teaching Award

Other concerns







Mohsen

Huband

11.   New Business







Mines

12.   Adjourn








School of Engineering Technology • University of Southern Mississippi • Hattiesburg, MS  39406 • (601) 266-4896


_920892761

_1047224951.doc
[image: image1.png]YV ~y







